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Sure and there's not much rest for the virtuous either. Having 
held Summer Commencement last Friday night, we turn now to a 
brand new long session--the 92nd in the University's history. 
Even Ye Ole Bulletin moves along. We think "Vol. XLI" means our 
41st year but our expert on Roman numerals isn't positive. 

In any event, the three annual pre-session meetings that tra­
ditionally open Fall semester are set. 'Tis hoped that everyone 
who will be working on campus this autumn will attend at least 
one of them. Some changes in meeting place have been made so 
here's the lineup for the info of all: 

Staff & Office Personnel--8:00-9:30 a.m., Thursday, Sept. 10, 
in Dan D. Rogers Hall. 

New Faculty & Adroinistration--9:00-11:30 a.m., Friday, Sept. 11, 
Faculty Center in Reed Hall. 

Entire Faculty (new and old)--9:00-11:30 a.m., Saturday, Sept. 
12, Student Center Ballroomo 

Please note the Friday event is in Faculty Center and that the 
big Saturday session is in Student Center. Previously, all were 
held in Rogers Hall. All Deans, Departmental and Divisional 
Heads are urged to see that all their people know of these impor­
tant meetings. 

L. c. White, Vice-Chancellor for Fiscal Affairs, presides on Sept. 
10. Dr. Jim Moudy, who became Executive Vice-Chancellor of the 
University yesterday (Sept~ 1), will chair the Friday event and 
Dr. M. E. Sadler, that grand young man now in his 24th year as 
our chief executive officer, will call the Saturday session to 
order. There'll be free coffee for all at each event. Programs 
have been planned to provide information and inspiration as we 
start a new year. You are not only invited--but expected! 
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COL. REIFF NAMED BY COUNCIL 

The Inter-University council of the Dallas-Fort Worth Metropolitan 
Areas (that most promising association of TCU, SMU, NTSU, TWU a n d SW 
Medical School) has named our own Col. Stanley G. Reiff as execu-
tive secretary. He will take command of a new central office located 
in the Great Southwest Industrial Area. 

Stanley came to us in 1961 as assistant professor in engineering 
after a most distinguished career in the u. s. Army Corps of Engineers. 
He holds the B.S. from UofNebraska and the M.S. from MIT. He'll be 
on leave while working for the Council. That organization, you may 
recall, is a voluntary association of the schools doing graduate work 
in this huge North Texas area. They will work together on many pro­
grams (our TCU-SMU Grad Engineering M.S. for instance) and explore 
such possibilities as exchange of students and faculty, library re­
sources, a central computer facility, etc. The effort is attract-
ing much attention over the country. 

Ill Ill Ill 

FINE "SELECT SERIES 11 SET 

Our Select Series Committee, headed by George Reeves, has done a 
fine job of selecting events this year. There will be seven pro­
grams (instead of eight) and the quality is pretty high. Here's 
the slate : 

Oct. 9--Roger Wagner Chorale--Daniel-Meyer Coliseum 
Oct.27--Violinist Leopold Lafosse 
Nov.18--Sander Vanocur, the famed NBC correspondent 
Dec. 8--"Harnlet " by the National Players 
Feb.24--Sergio Rojas, former Cuban ambassador 
Mar. 25--Alexander Brailowsky, world-famed pianist 
Apr.28--Carlos Montoya, the great flamenco guitarist 

TCUers, of course, can get season tickets for only $5--a savings 
of some $8 over single admission prices. They'll be on sale again 
at our general meeting Sept. 12. Hope everyone will make plans 
to get same. 

O 
O 

LABOR DAY TO BE HOLIDAY 

As per usual , all University offices will be closed Monday, Sept. 7 , 
for "Labor Day " . All labor will be confined to the lawn, washing 
machines, family meals, etc. Some may even choose to work in the 
parks or on the lakes. Anyhoo, have a good time. 
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TOP SPEAKER FOR FALL CONVOCATION 

Thanks to some brisk maneuvering by Chancellor Sadler, Dr. Hans 
Rosenhaupt will be the speaker at our annual Fall Convocation 
in Ed Landreth on Oct. 1. He is National Director of the Woodrow 
Wilson Fellowship Foundation and one of the most stimulating 
speakers on higher education in the U.S. today. If you really 
want a look at the way things are going over the country, mark 
that Oct. 1 date on your calendar now, 

*** *** *** 

298 DEGREES AWARDED 

With Chancellor Sadler presiding in his inimitable way, Summer 
Commencement came off without hitch last Friday night. A goodly 
crowd attended in the Coliseum as 298 earned degrees were con­
ferred. Coupled with May's 695, that made 993 for the year-still 
a bit shy of that 1,000 mark. Special thanks again to Marshals 
Frank Reuter , Top Copeland and Wilson Lott who did a top job and 
to Organist Emmet Smith who was 11 perfect 11 as always. 

A big moment came at the close when the Honorary D. Litt. was con­
ferred on Mabel Major. She was near tears--and so carried away 
she even had a kiss for Ye Ole Editor. A grand night. Deep thanks 
to the surprisingly large number of our faculty folks who cared 
enough to take part. One or two even took time out from their 
vacations to be on hand. Devotion indeed. 

000000000000 

NEW ADDRESSES, ETC. NEEDED 

We're now busy preparing copy for "Frog Calls", the little booklet 
that gives all names, addresses and phone numbers for the upcoming 
year. If YOU have changed address and/or phone number, recently, 
would you kindly call Ext. 212 and pass on the info? If will also 
assure you of getting mail from the University more promptly. 
Please act now. 

$$$ $$$ $$$ 

HOUSING OPPORTUNITIES: 

For Rent to Grad Student : Furnished garage apartment at 2555 Cockrell, 
three blocks from campus, $60 per month and available now. Call 
Malcolm McLean (WA6-4777) . 

FOR RENT: 2-bedroom house at 2521 Rogers. Has furnished apartment in 
rear than can be rented. Rent is $100 per month. Call Mrs. W.D. 
Cecil (WA4-5537). 
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CHANGES IN ATHLETIC ASSIGNMENTS 

Following the sudden death of Poss Clark recently, two changes 
have been announced in Athletic Department assignments. Johnny 
Swaim has been named Assistant to the Athletic Director and 
Frank Windegger becomes Business Manager of Athletics. 

·Johnny, former star guard of the Frog basketball team, will assume 
most of Poss' duties and continue as assistant coach to Buster 
Brannon. Frank assumes more duties in the business area and con­
tinues as baseball coach. Both are top young men and we predict 
they'll do a top job. As you know, Athletic Director Abe Martin 
has to spend much time as head football coach so things get pretty 
tough for him during the Fall. 

////////// 

16 WEEKLY LUNCHEONS THIS FALL 

The Fall semester series of Faculty luncheons on Wednesday will 
start Sept. 23. There will be 16 of them again this year on these 
dates: Sept. 23-30; Oct. 7-14-21-28; Nov. 4-11-18-25; Dec.2-9-16; 
Jan. 6-13-20. Once more, through the fine cooperation of the men 
who hold the purse strings, a real bargain is offered. Season tickets 
will be only $12.32 (that's only 77¢ a meal). Individual tickets 
will again be $1.02 with no reservations needed and guests welcome. 

During the Fall, we'll again have the films of the football games, 
and, as always, the food and fellowship will be tops. Hope everyone 
will make plans now to attend the first event on Sept. 23. You can 
buy season tickets then. 

UNITED FUND COMING UP 
. . . . . . . .. . . . 

While it's a bit early, hope all hands will start giving some 
thought to the United Fund. We'll need a top effort to reach our 
goal this year. 
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"MR .. MACK" GETS AWARD 

That was a fitting honor Y.Q. McCammon received during the big 
State High School Coaches Assn. event here recently. He was 
awarded the annual plaque by the Fort Worth Sports Committee 
for "lifetime contribution to the wholesale betterment of 
athletics in Texas and the Southwest". The honor was richly 

.deserved. 

"Mr. Mack", one of our Trustees since 1950 and member of the 
Board's Athletic Committee, "adopted TCU" in 1926. He started 
a scholarship fund among some friends who met weekly for lunch. 
First boy: Harlos Green, the fine fullback who kicked the point 
that gave the Frogs their first SW Conference title in 1929. 
Harles is now principal of one of the city high schools. For 
many years now, Y. Q. has given the "Outstanding Squadman Award" 
to the Frog who didn 1 t get to play much or make many trips but 
Who was faithful and hard-working for the team. All TCUers are 
mighty glad to see him honored. 

*** *** *** 

BIGGEST CAMPUS SHOW COMING 

The signing of Bob Hope to appear with Henry Mancini's orchestra 
in the Coliseum the night of Oct. 30 assures us of the BIGGEST 
Homecoming ever. Better be thinking about getting tickets if 
you want to see this one. The plan is to sell about 4,000 seats 
to TCUers (students, faculty and Exes) and leave about 4,000 
seats for the public. The combining of the two top-flight at­
tractions into a single show will be a new high for our campus. 

() () () () () 
LATE SUMMER NOTES 

Proud we are to hear that WIN MANNING has been listed in the 
upcoming volume of "Outstanding Young Men of America". This 
annual 896-page publication honors the country's top men between 
21 and 35 years of age. 

DON WORCESTER, head of History, lectures to Peace Corps trainees 
at Utah State u. on Venezuela Sept. 2-14. They couldn't have 
named a better man. 

LORRAINE SHERLEY, RUTH ANGELL and MARY FISHER had a grand trip 
to Europe during the Summer. 
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MORE LATE SUMMER NOTES 

DIANE LEHMAN, oldest of Jim's three daughters, drew the picture of 
the young lady on our new folder announcing ballet classes for 
children this Fall. She ' s nine. Artistic talent seems to run 
in the family. 

_ALEX HOFFMAN of Computer Center attended a "Symposium on Ultra 
Low Frequency Electromagnetic Fields" in Boulder, Colo., in 
Augusta Some 200 top scientists from over the world took part by 
special invitation. He also observed operations of the huge com­
puter at the National Center for Atmospheric Research (NCAR) . 

The reprint of "A Brief Look at TCU", our first-contact piece 
for prospective students, has drawn high praise from JAMES MOUDY. 
Deep bows were taken by ANNA BYRD WALLACE, JIM LEHMAN and CALVIN 
CUMBIE who worked on same~ 

Sorry we were that BOB MARTINf who has been on History staff 
since 1959, decided to take a job with a school in Arkansas in 
early August. We wish him well. 

BEAR and MARTHA WOLF tried a new sort of vacation . They took a 
train trip to California, Canada and points North and West, paus­
ing to see San Francisco, Lake Louise and other places of interest. 
Maybe trains are coming back? 

WARREN AGEE speaks to the Texas Junior College Press Assn. at 
College Station Oct. 4-6 . 

JIM FARRAR and Family are back from those three years at DukeU. 
He still lacks a bit on his Ph 0 D. dissertation but is mighty 
close . James returns as "Chaplain of the University" and will 
have many duties. 

The CLINT ANDERSONS are building back after that fire destroyed 
their home in early August.

JIM SOWELL reported the trout fishing very good in Colorado. 
It snowed on him the first day up.

JIM MOUDY attended the annual meeting of Phi Beta Kappa 1 way 
up East late last month. Had to miss Commencement but things 
went very well . 


